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Summer 2016  

 

THE HEADLINES  
 

 
Rod Cocks named “Volunteer of the Year” by City of Kwinana 

 
Seed collecting, Wandi Landcare Group, Sunday 31 January.  
 
Annual General Meeting to be held on Wednesday 24 February   

 
Neighbour Day & Opening of The Pavilion Sunday 3 April  
 
Clean Up Day in Wandi Sunday 1 May (note new date) 8.30-10.30am 

 
 

WPA Committee Meeting Dates 2016 

24 February (AGM), 16 March, 20 April, 18 May, 15 June, 20 July, 17 August, 

21 September, 19 October, 16 November, December (tbc)  

Wandi Community Centre, De Haer Road at 7.30pm, residents are very welcome to 
attend. 

 
2015  committee 

President: Wayne Tentori, Vice Presidents: Rod Cocks, Ken Workman  

Treasurer:  Amanda Marshall                          Secretary:  Janet Carr  

Committee Members: Chris Barnes, Debbie Cocks, Catherine Garlick, Henry 

Garlick, Peter Hegarty,Debbie Tentori, Kinta Whaley, Les Whiddett 

New committee to be elected at the AGM in February 2016. 
 
If you have any questions to ask Mayor Carol Adams at the AGM, can you 
please email them to wandiprogress@gmail.com   .  Carol  will, of course,  
take questions on the night. 
 
 
 
 

WANDI WARBLER 
W a n d i  P r o g r e s s  A s s o c i a t i o n  N e w s  

www.wandiprogress com.au  

 

mailto:wandiprogress@gmail.com
http://www.wandiprogress/
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                  Hello Aloe 
  Your Independent Forever Living Product Distributers       

100% Natural Products for all the family, including pets! 
Health & Beauty 

Nutrition & Weight Management Personal Care 

Host a party for fabulous free products!             
Maxine & Mark McInnes   0431 622 976 

HelloAloePerth@Hotmail.Com                        
Facebook Shop – HelloAloePerth 

 

 

                        We Have the Experience 
 

New Homes, Granny Flats          

         Additions  Extensions,     

                 Since 1996) 

                       Renovations, 

Demolitions 

Climatebuild.com.au 

0438251267   0419942381 

 

Glenda Gittings 
 

   HAIRSTYLIST 
 

 

    040 555 3776 
 

10 The Horseshoe, Wandi 
Private Studio with Kid’s Corner 

 

Mac West Electrical 
For all Domestic and Commercial Electrical 

Services 

Servicing the Banjup, Oakford, Wandi, Atwell 

and Jandakot community. 
 

For a free quote call Gavin McDiarmid 

0421 797 247 
Email: macwestelectrical@hotmail.com 

EC: 10318 

Wandi Hair Studio 
Hair, Nails and Makeup 

Hair extensions 
 

 Phone Karen or Kobhi 

9410 2666 or 0417 928 699 

by appointment only 

116 The Horseshoe, Wandi 

30+  years of hairdressing experience 

 

DO YOU NEED Firebreaks, Slashing, 

Rotary Hoeing, Excavator, etc. in the Wandi 

area? 
 

 

 
 
 

For a quote at reasonable rates call Steve  
on 0408 988 122 

 

Riverglen Chalets – Margaret River 
A tranquil forest                                          
retreat in the heart of                                    
Margaret River for that                             
special relaxing break                              
Contact Amanda or Lorraine on Ph 08 9757 2101 

Email: info@riverglenchalets.com.au                            

Visit our Website for more details and on line bookings 

http://www.riverglenchalets.com.au 

 

 - General earthworks 

 -Supply sand, soil and mulch 

 -Tree lopping, pruning &      
removal 

 -Fence mending 

 -Exterior paintwork 
Plus the many other annoying 
little jobs you can’t get around 
to fixing 

         Phone: Derry  0416 255 777 

 

 

 

 
 

Honeywood Beauty Retreat 

Ladies only salon 

Nestled on 6 Acres in the heart of Wandi 

Facials, Waxing, Nails Massage, Makeup                                                                                           

Taking Bookings 93972999 
 

Like to advertise a group or business 

in the Wandi Warbler? 

Contact Janet on 9410 0982 or 

email janetcarr@iinet.net.au 

mailto:HelloAloePerth@Hotmail.Com
mailto:macwestelectrical@hotmail.com
mailto:info@riverglenchalets.com.au
http://www.riverglenchalets.com.au/
mailto:janetcarr@iinet.net.au
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
I hope everyone has had a good start to the New Year.  As 2016 kicks in we must farewell 
two Wandi residents who have both served on the WPA Committee. Peter Hegarty, who 
until recently, has been our Treasurer and his partner Julia Freeman who also served as 
Treasurer back in 2011. Peter joined the WPA in 2005 and apart from Treasurer has also 
held the positions of President and Vice-President.  Peter and Julia are relocating to 
Canberra to be reunited with their families.  On behalf of the WPA I’d like to thank them for 
their hard work and contributions to the WPA and the local community. We wish them all the 
best.  
Congratulations must go to our Vice President Rod Cocks who in December received 
Kwinana Council’s Local Organisations Volunteer of the Year Award. Rod, an inaugural 
member of the WPA, has served 28 years on the Committee.  His diligence in carrying out 
the weekly maintenance tasks in and around the Wandi Community Centre and his 
dedication to the Wandi community is exceptional.  He is also the Project Manager for WPA 
and he has taken his latest project, The Pavilion, from an idea to a completed functional 
building. (The official opening of which will be held on 3 April). Thank you Rod for all your 
hard work and congratulations on your well deserved award. 
2016 is shaping up to be a very busy year for the WPA, especially in the next few months. 
Our AGM is being held at 7:30pm Wednesday 24 February. Kwinana’s Mayor, Carol 
Adams, will once again be our guest speaker. I really would like to encourage you all to 
come along to this meeting. The WPA values contributions from the community and we 
really would love to see you there and have your support on the night.  You might even 
consider joining the Committee – new people with new ideas and lots of enthusiasm are 
always welcome. 
On Sunday 3 April from 2pm to 3pm we will be holding the official opening of our new 
building, The Pavilion. You are more than welcome to come along and attend this event and 
then stay for the 2016 Neighbour Day event which will run from 3-6pm. We will be inviting 
all the various groups and clubs which use our facilities to put up a display or an information 
booth on the day. It will be a great opportunity for you to check out what’s available. We will 
be advertising both these events in greater detail, so please keep an eye out.  
We will be organising a Clean up Australia Day again this year. The national day falls on 
WA’s long weekend in March, which is always hot and many residents are away that 
weekend. So, we will trial having the event on Sunday 1 May 8.30am – 10.30am.   
 

Wayne Tentori 
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Mayor’s Message 

On behalf of the Councillors and staff at the City of Kwinana, I’d like to begin by wishing you 
all a Happy New Year! I trust you had a wonderful Christmas with family and friends and 
came into 2016 refreshed and rejuvenated, ready to hit some goals this year.  The City of 
Kwinana has come into 2016 with some exciting projects and events in sight.  
Adventure Playground 
Work has begun on the Kwinana Adventure Playground and we expect to deliver the 
finished product by the end of this year. This playground will be like no other in our City (and 
region) and we hope it will be a welcome addition for families in the area. The $5.2 million 
playground will boast a splash pad, picnic hub, music and educational elements, all-
inclusive play, barbeque facilities, elevated walkways, a super slide, flying fox and water-
spray wall alongside traditional playground elements such as swings, slides and sand.  The 
playground will also feature additional parking and amenities and best of all – it’s free!  The 
playground is just a short drive across the freeway to Calista in Kwinana’s City Centre. 
Australia Day 
The City will celebrate Australia Day in true Aussie style with a free community BBQ, 
entertainment, Premier’s Award presentation, Citizenship Ceremony and activities for the 
whole family to enjoy. Join us on 26 January 9am - 12noon on the Council Green outside 
the Administration Building, corner of Gilmore Avenue and Sulphur Road in Kwinana. 
Neighbour Day 
Once again, the City will be supporting those in the community who would like to host an 
event or get together on Neighbour Day – Sunday, 3 April. This will also coincide with 
Wandi’s “The Pavilion” official opening.  Neighbour Day is a national initiative to help foster 
relationships within the community and the City is supporting local meet-ups with donations 
of $150 towards refreshments to the first six registrants. Plus, all those who register their 
event by 18 March will receive Neighbour Day packs to help promote their event, which can 
range from a casual barbeque in the local park to a street gathering.  Many Wandi residents 
took advantage of this event last year so we hope they will again join in the Neighbour Day 
celebrations this year.  For more details, please head to the City’s website or call 9439 
4992. 
Events and Activities 
Other events coming up in the City include the Act-Belong-Commit Sunset Fiesta in Bertram 
on 19 March. See www.livekwinana.com.au for details. Plus, we have our final summer 
movie series event with Wall-E, being screened at Chisham Square on 20 February. 
Also, head to our website – www.kwinana.wa.gov.au – to check out the exciting new 
activities and courses on offer at our Community Centres. Term 1 registrations open on 25 
January. 
Thank you once again for the opportunity to discuss Kwinana events in your newsletter and 
I look forward to attending the Wandi Progress Association AGM in February to discuss 
local issues with you. 
Carol Adams 

Mayor of Kwinana 

 

Just a reminder about City of Kwinana verge collection dates 

Next greenwaste collection  22 February 

Next junk/whitegoods collection   29 March  

 

 

 

http://www.livekwinana.com.au/
http://www.kwinana.wa.gov.au/


 
 
AROUND THE WANDI COMMUNITY CENTRE 

Those residents in Wandi who have been following the goings on at the Wandi Community 
Centre would see that the new Pavilion is up and running but not quite finished. With the 
building hand-over so close to Xmas, it made the final works difficult to be completed, 
however by the time you read this we should have a concrete path around the building and 
a new pram ramp off the car park that will also serve as a disabled ramp. Following this will 
be the construction of drainage to the rear of the tennis courts and then the reticulation and 
grassing of the area between the front of the building and the limestone carpark. We have 
requested Council only plant low trees around the edge of the carparks and keep the rest as 
lawn as most clubs will find this more useful than gardens. A future addition will be a free 
electric BBQ sited to suit users of the Pavilion and Equestrian Centre.  Other BBQ’s on site 
are well used by clubs and the public. 
 
We have a couple of new groups using the facilities and they would be happy to see new 
members attend their group.  Glen Lachlann Estate College of Arms (GLECA) has a small 
article in the Warbler that explains what they do, please read. Classes are on every 
Thursday from the 4th February 7pm.  We also have KONGA fitness classes starting on the 
10 February from 6.30 – 7.30pm both groups contact details appear in this edition.  Please 
make use of all the groups because if they don’t get good attendance they can’t run and we 
lose a great asset for Wandi. 
 
The Pavilion official opening will be our next major community activity and you are all 
welcome to attend. We expect it to be a community facilities open day where you can 
wander around and check out what’s on offer and stay for a feed and a bit of music. 
 
What’s on the agenda for the rest of 2016?  Well because of the location of The Pavilion, 
we have been meeting regularly with the Equestrian Management Committee and both 
groups have identified the access to the Community site as being a problem. Therefore we 
have been working with the City of Kwinana to rectify this by adding a new exit/entry point 
and the formalising of the large limestone carpark in front of the Pavilion. We will have to 
wait and see what happens but we are hopeful something will be done even if it is 
completed in stages. 

 
Rod Cocks 
 
 
LANDCARE UPDATE 
The Wandi area has seen lots of changes over the years, none so much as the new urban 
development of Honeywood.  This has introduced many more people into the area and an 
added challenge to engage new residents to get involved. Working with Satterley Property 
Group and the newly formed Honeywood Residents Group, the Wandi Landcare Group has 
been involved with night stalks for the past three years. The children always enjoy finding 
interesting creatures in the natural areas around the estate such as frogs and scorpions. In 
November the WLCG held a frog pond workshop which was a great success. Children and 
parents got dirty and built a frog pond and bog. A lot of fun was had learning about the 
native frogs of the area and how to build habitat to support the wildlife in an urban area.  
 
In 2015 the WLCG supported the City of Kwinana’s funding application for 2016 State NRM  
Community Action Grant – Feral Animal Control Priorities and Significant Fauna Survey of 
Kwinana Bushland Reserves.  Wandi is known for its natural surrounds that support a 
variety of wildlife. The community educational component of the proposal will be vital to 
raise awareness of the community about the local wildlife and threats from feral animals. 
The WLCG is also interested in assisting with surveys around the natural areas of Wandi 
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and organising a nightstalk in the Lake Magenup dampland area. This will provide WPA 

members the opportunity to see how well the re-vegetation work has provided improved 
habitat for local wildlife. 
 
The WLCG also applied for the funding to continue on-ground works at Lake Magenup 
dampland, in conjunction with the City of Kwinana for the Swan Alcoa Landcare Program 
2015 funding round. This will continue the eight years of revegetation work the group has 
been doing each year at the annual community tree planting day.  A huge thanks to Angela 
Jakob for organising the grant each year and working with WLCG in coordinating the tree 
planting. 
 
The City of Kwinana hosted its annual ‘End of Year Volunteer Thank You Afternoon Tea’ at 
Sloans Reserve to thank the volunteers who do various Landcare activities throughout 
Kwinana.  Representatives from WLCG received certificates of appreciation and Catherine 
provided a brief summary of all our activities this year.  
 
The WLCG was the Group profile in the Department of Parks and Wildlife Bushland News 
– Summer 2015 – find a copy of the article here.  This year the group will be doing some 
more seed collecting - meeting at the Community Centre Sunday 31 January at 9am. 
Please register with Catherine your interest if you would like to be involved.  It is a great 
way to learn more about the native plants in the area. 
 
If you would like to keep up to date with the activities of the WLCG, please register your 
email with Catherine. The WPA facebook page also posts regularly on the various activities.  
 
Catherine Garlick 
Wandi Landcare Group wandilandcaregroup@gmail.com mobile 0438676160  Facebook: 
https://www.facebook.com/WandiProgressAssociation 

 
KWINANA COMMUNITY BENDIGO BANK  
We look back on 2015 and reflect on all the endeavours to make the new Branch a reality, 
our official opening in June, attended by many local community members and dignitaries, 
including Roger Cook, MLA, Carol Adams, Mayor of Kwinana, Hine Grey our new Branch 
Manager and John Iriks, our Chairman, was very successful. With all your support our new 
Branch is growing well to the extent that it has been recognised with an Award for ‘Branch 
of the Month’ in our Region, so a big thank you to you all for helping to make this possible. 
From this has flowed our first of many to come community grants, the first three being; 
Kwinana Junior Knights Football Club, Wandi Progress Association and Kwinana RSL. 
Congratulations to these community groups.  You can appreciate, the main driving force of 
our Community Bank is to give back and support local organisations so, with your day to 
day banking, you will be helping to make our community stronger.  
Les Whiddett / Director  

Kwinana Community Financial Services Ltd 
 

 
HAPPENINGS AT HONEYWOOD 
The most exciting addition to Honeywood Estate since the last addition has been the re-
homing of The Local Famers Market from Success Sporting Complex to the Honeywood 
Sales Office car park on Morwell Entrance.   Offering the full spectrum of farm-direct 
produce, freshly baked bread, meat, fish, eggs, honey as well as brunch options, barista 
coffee and kids activities, The Local Farmers Market operates EVERY Sunday morning 
from 8am – 12 noon.  Come on down to support local growers and enjoy a relaxed 
shopping experience at your very own Wandi-based farmers market.   For more information 
visit www.thelocalfarmersmarket.com.au or follow the market on Facebook for the latest 
news, weekly specials and competitions www.facebook.com/thelocalfarmersmarket 
 

https://www.dpaw.wa.gov.au/images/documents/conservation-management/off-road-conservation/urban-nature/bushland-news/BushlandNews96_web.pdf
mailto:wandilandcaregroup@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/WandiProgressAssociation
http://www.thelocalfarmersmarket.com.au/
http://www.facebook.com/thelocalfarmersmarket
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Aside from the weekly farmers market, there is a lot to look forward to at Honeywood. Save 
the dates for these upcoming events in your suburb: 
 

 Local & General Markets with FREE Pop-up Water Play, 10am – 2pm, Saturday  
13 February, Bruny Meander, Wandi 

 New 24 Home Display Village opening street party, 12 noon – 4pm, Saturday  
2 April, Honeywood Avenue, Wandi 

 Local & General Markets, 10am – 2pm, Saturday 14 May, Bruny Meander, Wandi 
 
To keep in the loop with all that’s happening including new events, parks and amenities, 
follow Honeywood Estate on Facebook - www.facebook.com/honeywood.estate.wandi   Or 
simply contact me to sign up to receive our Community News & Events e-Newsletter. 
 
Shahan Hobson 
Community Development Coordinator – South Metro, Satterley Property Group 
shahanh@satterley.com.au or tel: 9368 9040 
 

PROFILE OF LOCAL RESIDENT:  JHYE RICHARDSON CRICKETER 
Look out for the name Jhye Richardson who is an up and coming cricketer and long time 
Wandi resident.  Jhye, son of Jim & Karen (Wandi Hair Studio), has had a busy and exciting 
year since leaving school at the end of 2014.   A fast bowler, Jhye debuted in first grade at 
age 16 for Fremantle District Cricket Club and since then has   

 Represented WA Under 19’s – included in ‘Team of Championships’ in 2013/14 and 
2014/15 

 Represented ‘Legends’ team versus Perth Scorchers in the Festival of Cricket match 
in 2014 

 Represented Australia Under 19’s – toured Sri Lanka and England; home series 
against England 

 Spent three months at the Cricket Australia Academy in 2015 

 Received a Rookie contract with the Western Warriors 

 Played one match in the Matador BBQ One-Day cup for WA vs Qld in October 2015 

 Received a Rookie contract with Perth Scorchers 

 Received ‘Lord Taverners Junior Player of the Year’ in 2015 

 Selected in squad for upcoming Under 19 Cricket World Cup in January 2016, to be 
held in Bangladesh  (Editor’s note:  On 5 January Cricket Australia cited “safety and 
security” concerns as the reason for pulling out of this event).  

 Made his debut for the Scorchers on 16 January 2016 and took two catches and 
scored 5 runs.  

WANDI WOODCARVING GROUP 10 YEAR ANNIVERSARY.   
The Wandi carving group began in October 2005.  Rod Cocks invited the Guild to establish 
a group in Wandi and did much to encourage new people to join.  Bob Svendsen organized 
the group and set out to tutor where needed and promote the art/craft of woodcarving.  
Percy Boyes was influential in making this all work. Membership required subscribing to the 
Guild.  
The inaugural members and those joining early on include Rod Cocks, Percy Boyes, Tony 
Boschman, John Kirk, Alan Roberts, John Willacot, Fred Brewer, Beryl Brewer, Brokk 
Svendsen, Kay Morris, Alan Williams, Helen Swift, Ray Carter and Bob Svendsen  The 
group first met in the Wandi Community Club Rooms which was shared with the 
Woodturners.   
The Guild held a workshop at Wandi for beginners and Guild members. This introduced the 
membership to the facilities at Wandi. Over time the Wandi venue developed into a 
permanent home for the Guild.  
 

http://www.facebook.com/honeywood.estate.wandi
mailto:shahanh@satterley.com.au


 8 

 Happenings at the Hall and Resource Centre 

SAVE EQUUS 

 

 
Meet at the 

Magenup 

Equestrian 

Centre 
 

              1
st
 Monday of each month, at 7.30pm. 

All horse lovers are welcome 

 

 
WA SCROLLERS 

 
Members of the Australian ScrollSaw Network 

Inc. 

Meet every Tuesday morning 9.00am – 12.00 
 

Where: Clubrooms, Wandi Hall 

Beginners welcome 

          Contact: Kevin Treasure – 9529 3227 

WANDI  PLAYGROUP 

 

 

Tuesdays at the 

Wandi Hall  

9:30 – 11:30am 
 

A  delightful group of mums and children meet every  

Tuesday 

For  further information contact  -   

Christine  (President)  -  0404 188 438 

Carmel 0429 082 643 

WANDI BOOKCLUB 

 

  

2nd Tuesday 

of the month 

at 7:30pm 

 
Contact: Marie Tully 9410 0245. 

 

 

 
Glen Lachlann Estate College of Arms (GLECA) Perth branch. We are a fully accredited 
Western Martial Arts college, where we teach traditional western martial arts mixed with 
modern sports science biomechanics. The GLECA headquarters are in Melbourne, where 
the head instructors provide us with the syllabus and techniques we need to practice our 
sport.  
Glen Lachlann teaches students to fight in a supported martial environment, using a variety 
of weapons, including long sword, short sword and unarmed. Our martial fitness component 
trains each student to both move and fight efficiently and to strengthen the muscles and 
tendons required for swordplay. GLECA is a supportive community; we put safety first, fit 
the fight to the student, and encourage each other to improve and most of all have a lot of 
fun! Come join us!  Every Thursday from the 4th Feb, 7pm Wandi Community Hall  

www.glenlachlann.com  
training.perth@glenlachlann.com 
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                                WOODTURNING  CLUB 

                          All meetings held in the Pavilion 

                                           Workshop                                                              

                     First & third Thursday of the month 

                                           at 7.00pm  

 Every Monday morning from 9.00am  - 12  noon 

               Tuesday evenings 6.00-9.00pm 

              Wednesday   8.00am  to 3.00 pm 

              New  members  always  welcome. 
     For  further  information  phone  Bill  9419 1862 

               TENNIS COURT HIRE 
                                   Have  a  fun day with the family or  friends by   

                                   hiring our  tennis courts Or   become a   

                                   member  with  an  annual fee.   

                                                   Healthy family fun!! 

         Cost  is   $5.00 per hour  per  court with a  $20 key bond. 

          For more information or  bookings phone Debbie   

Cocks – 9410  2009 or  Ken  Workman  - 93971060 between 

                                          9:00am and  5:00pm 

 SOUTHERN DISTRICTS 

TRITON CLUB 
A general woodworking club.  

Beginners welcome. 

Meet every fourth Thursday of the month,  

     except December. 

Between 7.30 & 9pm  

at the Pavilion Workshop 

Contact - Gary Withers Ph 9593 2317 

Email: SouthernDistrictsTriton@gmail.com

WEST AUSTRALIAN GUILD OF 

WOODCARVERS INC. WANDI 
  Carvers meet in the Resource  

                          Centre every Monday  

                       morning  9.00am -12.00                                    

                        Beginners or advanced  

                                   welcome.  
             Contact- Fred Brewer  9419 3558 

Do you have any useful community news? Contact the Editor on 9410 0982 or email janetcarr@iinet.net.au 

© 2016- The Wandi Warbler is a voluntary newsletter produced for the Wandi Progress Association Inc.  We make 

every effort to ensure accuracy of our reports. Should you note any error/omission or an article offends please do not 

ignore it, simply contact the WPA WandiProgress@gmail.com and we will review, rectify and remove as necessary. 
 

                             GLECA 
                             Classes are on every  

                                   Thursday from the 4th  
                                   Feb, 7pm 

                                   The Pavilion Recreation 
                                      Room 
     www.glenlachlann.com                  

training.perth@glenlachlann.com 
     ph: 0438 910 077 

 

      KONGA 
                Classes begin in the Pavilion  

          Recreation Room  

                  From February 10 2016  

                    Between 6.30 -7.03 pm 

                             Contact:  

                     Kelly 0414485134 
 

                      Smithy’s Boxing Gym 

                   – Boxing Training 

                    Mon – Thurs 5:30 to 7:15pm 

                         $7 per night 

                  Phone Elaine on 94391078 or  

                          Mob 0412404674 

                Email: elliejo@westnet.com.au 
 

                                  WANDI  

                        HALL HIRE 

        Phone Debbie  Cocks  on  9410  2009 

 

for further  information or bookings 
 

mailto:SouthernDistrictsTriton@gmail.com
mailto:SouthernDistrictsTriton@gmail.com
mailto:WandiProgress@gmail.com
http://www.glenlachlann.com/
mailto:training.perth@glenlachlann.com
mailto:elliejo@westnet.com.au
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE WANDI PROGRESS ASSOCIATION 

WEDNESDAY 24 FEBRUARY 2016 AT 7.30PM 

WANDI COMMUNITY HALL,  302 DE HAER ROAD, WANDI 
(Doors open at 7.10pm for payment of fees and lodgement of nomination forms) 

 

EXECUTIVE & COMMITTEE NOMINATION FORM 2016 

 

I, _________________________________ SIGNED____________ 

 

wish to nominate ____________________ SIGNED____________ 

 

For the position of 

 

PRESIDENT____  V/PRES_____  SEC____  TREAS_____   COMMITTEE_______ 

(Please number the spaces with your preference, 1 for first choice to 5 for your last). 

 

 

 

Seconded by: _______________DATE SIGNED____________ 

 

Note: All signatories must be financial members of the Wandi Progress Association. 

          All nominations must be lodged prior to the commencement of the AGM. 

 

 

 

 

 

WANDI PROGRESS ASSOCIATION   -   PROXY VOTING FORM 2016 

 

Date: _____________________ 

 

I, _____________________________________ SIGNED____________ 

 

Authorise_______________________________ SIGNED____________ 

 

To vote of my behalf at the WPA 2016 Annual General Meeting 

 

(Please note:  This form must be handed to the Treasurer for certification prior to the 

commencement of the Annual General Meeting.) 
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FROM THE ARCHIVES 
With the commissioning of The Pavilion various user groups have been relocated and this 
freed up some store room space where we keep our records.  We have nearly 30 years of 
documentation so this was a great opportunity to de-clutter – but what an avalanche of 
memories unfolded.  The initial formation of the group; the first and then subsequent 
buildings that now form the Wandi Community Centre; the names of committee members 
some of whom remain on the committee today; the Wandi Fairs (I don’t think the Council or 
our public liability insurer would be too happy if we held a ride-on mower race these days!!); 
the many trees we have planted;  the various issues for residents – inequitable rates, horse 
licences, sand mining, subdivision; electricity substation – just to mention a few.  Files have 
been archived, our scrapbooks updated and copies of the Wandi Warbler kept.  We hope 
that future generations will find them an interesting read.  

Janet Carr 
Secretary  
 

WHAT’S HAPPENING IN KWINANA 

Farmers Market, Honeywood   Sunday mornings from 8am  

Wellard Village Markets 2nd Sunday of each month at Pimlico Gardens, 9am – 1pm.   

Kwinana Library (Darius Wells) : Note the extended opening hours: 

Monday to Thursday 9am – 7pm            Friday 9am – 5pm 

Saturday 9am – 3pm                              Closed Sundays and public holidays. 

Citizen’s Advice Bureau – Darius Wells Library & Resource Centre, Kwinana 

Information and referral service, probate kits, power of attorney kits, power of guardianship 

kits.  Thursdays 10am to 3pm,  

 

ENTERTAINMENT 

Disney’s The Little Mermaid – 29 January -13 February  

Morning Melodies – 2nd Friday of the month from 12 February 

Stories on stage – Laurie Steed & Susan Midalia  – 16 March 

Koorliny Arts Centre, Sulphur Road, Kwinana  www.koorliny.com.au 

 

Key for Two (comedy) – April/May 2016 

Rockingham Theatre Company, www.rockinghamtheatre.com 

 

It’s All Greek to Me Two – 12-27 February  

Old Mill Theatre, South Perth  www.oldmilltheatre.com.au  

 

Inside Job 19 Feb – 5 March 

Melville Theatre Company, Palmyra  www.meltheco.org.au  

 

U3A 

Retired but not retiring?  Like a new interest:  Then join U3A.   Meetings are held on a wide 

variety of subjects including Book Clubs, Music, Mahjong, Ukulele, World Affairs Forums 

etc.   Annual membership is $40.  Contact: 0450 198 413 or visit www.u3auwa.org   

 
In addition there are presentations by excellent speakers on the third Friday of each month 
at 2pm at the Melville Recreation Centre, Stock Road, Melville.  These are public lectures at 
a modest cost of $3 per person.  

 
 

http://www.koorliny.com.au/
http://www.rockinghamtheatre.com/
http://www.oldmilltheatre.com.au/
http://www.meltheco.org.au/
http://www.u3auwa.org/
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MEMBERSHIP OF THE WPA 2016 ($10 per property)  

 

……………………………………………………………………………………. 
First name/s                                                           Surname 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………. 
No. and street address                                          Suburb 
 

 
Phone number (Home)………………….........(Mobile)…………………...………………...... 

. 
 
Email address ....................................................................................................................  
 
 
 
Signed: ………………………………………………............Date:…………………… 
 
Payment cash or cheque to The Treasurer, 21 Drysdale Gardens, Wandi or by bank 
transfer: 
BSB 036 019  (Westpac)  Account 166195 Wandi Progress Assn. of WA 
(Inc)  

(Please include your house number and street name for reference)   

 

We still need a completed membership form which can be emailed to 

wandiprogress@gmail.com  
 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP OF WANDI LANDCARE GROUP 2016 (+ $5 per property) 
 
 
Please complete the above AND this section if you wish to join the Wandi Landcare Group. 
 
1. Size of property………… 
 
2.  Use of property (eg bush block, horses or suburban  

 
 
 
Signed:…………………………………………….........Date: …………………………. 
 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
(see above for payment details)  

 

WANDI PROGRESS ASSOCIATION 
Correspondence:  The Secretary, 2 Lill Place, Anketell 6167     Tel:  9410 0982 

mailto:wandiprogress@gmail.com

